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POLICY FOR PATIENTS TRAVELLING ABROAD FOR SHORT AND LONG PERIODS OF TIME


This policy outlines the procedure for patients travelling abroad for short and long periods of time.

NHS POLICY

By law, the NHS ceases to have responsibility for the medical care of patients when they leave the UK.  In addition GPs are not required by their terms of service to provide prescriptions for the treatment of a condition that is not present and may arise while the patient is abroad.

The NHS does accept responsibility for supplying ongoing medication for temporary periods abroad of up to 3 months.  However, if a person is going to be abroad for more than 3 months, then they are only entitled (at NHS expense) to a sufficient supply of regular medication in order to get to their destination, where they should find an alternative supply of that medication.

Patients residing abroad for a period of more than 3 months should be removed from the registered patient list.

KINGSNORTH MEDICAL PRACTICE POLICY

Travelling out of the country for LESS than 3 months:
For patients who inform us they will be out of the country for less than 3 months, we will provide sufficient medicines for an existing condition (e.g. Asthma, Diabetes…) for the period while the patient is away where it is safe to do so.  Drugs that require frequent monitoring may not be prescribed where there are safety concerns.  One month’s’ supply only will be issued for drugs normally available over the counter, such as Paracetamol.

Travelling out of the country for MORE than 3 months:
Patients who inform the NHS they will be leaving the county for more than 3 months will be prescribed sufficient medication to enable them to make alternative arrangements at their destination (up to 3 months’ supply where safe to do so)

Patients and relatives should not seek medication for themselves while they are abroad as this constitutes NHS fraud.

Prescriptions for medicines in case of illness while abroad:
GPs may provide private prescriptions if it is clinically appropriate and they can be self‑administered safely without medical assessment while abroad.  These prescriptions are not free and it is at the discretion of the Doctor as to whether they undertake this private work.
Patients should be aware that some drugs commonly prescribed in the UK may be illegal in certain countries and you should check with that country’s embassy before you travel.

See NHS facts of travel abroad:
http://www.nhs.uk/chq/Pages/1755.aspx?CategoryID=73&SubCategoryID=105

https://www.gov.uk/travelling-controlled-drugs
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